Minutes of the Teams Meeting of the Strategy Committee of St. Giles School Governing Body held on Tuesday 29th September 2020 at 6.00 p.m. at the school

Present:

Michael Swadling – Resources (Vice Chair) in the chair
Neal Fraser
Ken Morcombe (Achievement & Standards)


Peter Denman



Katherine Lewis – Head Teacher

Caroline Horgan – Deputy Head Teacher
Also Present: Colin Milsom (Clerk)
Absent: Callton Young 
1.
Apologies and Quorum
The meeting was quorate and there were apologies from Callton Young which were accepted.   The vice chair opened the meeting. 
2.
Declaration of Pecuniary Interest 

There were no declarations regarding changes to current interests and the agenda items for this meeting.

3.
Minutes of the meeting held on the 28th January 2020 and matters arising


The minutes of the meeting held on the 28th January 2020 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the vice chair.   There were no matters arising that had not been completed or were not covered by the agenda.

The committee noted the current membership status of the board.    

4.
Committee Structure & Committee Terms of Reference

The committee discussed the current structure and decided that no changes were required.   All committees had sufficient membership numbers and skills ranges to be able to conduct their designated business.   No changes were proposed to the Terms of Reference for the Strategy Committee.

4.
Governor Training
Due to the Covid 19 restrictions the board had not been able to use its Bespoke Training session for 2019/20 on OfSTED.   It was agreed that this should now take place as Octavo was running virtual sessions.   The preferred presenter was Judith Lunnon.   Michael Swadling would canvas board member for a suitable date in November and advise the clerk who would follow this up with Octavo

In addition the board was entitled to another session in the current year and it was suggested that this be on Nursery Provision if Octavo had a suitable presenter.   The preferred date would be February 2021 and this would be included in the communication to board members by the vice chair.

Action 1: MS/CM

5.
Head Teachers Update

Nursery Provision – The current occupancy at Malling Close was 4 pupils, 2 being full.   A further 3 pupils were waiting for places and one was requesting a full time place but the LA was resisting granting the additional full time place although it was required by the family.

Q. How is the school managing the nursery now it is has been transferred over?

A. As anticipated, running the remote site is a drain on the existing school resources as one member of LMT has to be permanently based there and there are additional administrative requirements especially with full time students and their funding requirements.   It should be easier once the nursery is based at the main school site.   An indication of the need for a full time LMT presence was the surprise environment check on Monday which had to be managed and supervised.   The site was rated 5.   When it was being run by Crosfield they did have additional administrate support available which equated to full time.

Q. What about next year’s numbers?

A. This is not clear at the moment but the preferred option is for all places to be part time as the funding for fulltime places needs to be reviewed every three months which involves the school in considerable additional administrate work in supporting the families in order to keep to the specified time scale for applications.   The possible numbers for next year that have been identified are 4 possible candidates and three others have been identified although one of these would not be suitable for the provision.   There is not a clear cut application process for these places unlike the one that applies for statutory education.

Q. Is full time funding eligibility based on low income?

A. No it is for families in full time work but there is an income range which applies.

Pay Awards – These have been agreed for teaching and support staff with an average of 2.75% but for the lower paid teaching staff it is 5.5%.

Q. Is the government providing additional funding specifically for this?

A. No it is not but they state that they are increasing school funding which should cover the additional costs.   The possibility of these pay awards was built into the budget agreed by the board for this year by the Business Manager.

Peter Denman joined the meeting

Nursery & Reception building – The current budget allocated for the whole project was £672K but the costed works exceed this.   The project manager is looking to make some savings in the scheme.

Q. Are there any areas where the school feels that changes to be made to the building, fittings or the overall scheme that could be changed to reduce the costs?

A. The building must be fit for purpose and the plans and fittings agreed by the school are the minimum requirements in order to safely provide the educational requirements for the pupils.   One suggested saving was that the fixed hoists be replaced with mobile hoists but in this setting they would be a safety risk.   Other changes suggested was reducing the range of fixed hoists but this would not be practical either as the hoist system needs to operate across the whole class base not part of it.

Another suggestion related to the moving and relocating of the external play equipment which currently occupied the proposed building site.   This was essential for pupil’s education in that they needed to be able to effectively use the outdoor space which was an educational requirement.
 Rather than try to save on the current project cost but cutting the provision the council needed to find additional funding to meet the projected costs.
The next issue was the planned time line for the project.   Planning permission had not yet been granted and during the summer the application was withdrawn and the resubmitted apparently as there was an error on the original application.   Ground work was planned to start during the summer and then this date was moved to October but given the current funding issues the committee felt that the earliest possible start would be February 2021.   Given the construction time the school would have to use the off-site facilities for a full school year.

Peter Denman offered his services in looking at the plans and process with the HST.   Lisa Negus would be the link person in the school.

Q. Could appropriate councillors be invited to look at the site to see the issues and what was actually required to provide the services the that Council has transferred to the school?

A. This is a possibility.

School House – There have been some changes in its use as there is now a need for additional Covid staff use and one of the rooms upstairs will be used as an additional office to fee up space in the school pupil aerosol procedures which must be carried out in dedicated areas away from the classroom which can also be cleaned down after use.

Q. What is the aerosol process?

A. Suctioning similar to that used by dentists and it is carried out by the nursing staff.   The internal atrium area will be roofed and supplied with electricity by the LA as one area but additional spaces are required.

Q. Can the toilet area off the car part be used?

A. No it is too far from the classrooms.   This is another reason why there is a need in the new build for space flexibility and the breakout areas as the school is already using some of its class breakout areas to provide this for pupils when necessary.

Q. How many pupils require this process?

A. Currently 15 pupils.

6.
Achievement & Standards Committee Items


Pupil Attendance – Currently there were 3 pupils who were not in school.
Staff training and assessment – All staff were being trained to use the Evidence for learning system and to assist staff additional I Pads were being purchased.   There was now more differentiation in the curriculum to support pupils on the autistic spectrum.   There was still a need for some home learning but this was now more difficult to prepare given that all staff were now teaching full classes.   LGFL had used some of the school videos which they had uploaded to their U tube channel.

Q. Are there any self-isolating pupils?

A. Yes 19 who were off between 2 and 10 days depending on the outcome of their test results.   Today there were 3 who are provided with some home learning.   It is possible to video the start of a lesson but for safeguarding reasons in most cases not the rest of the lesson so live feeds are not possible.

Governor Monitoring

Q. Are visits by governors possible?

A. No not at the present time.

The committee discussed how this might be achieved and one possibility was for bard members to be linked to a staff member or be linked into the current training sessions which were conducted virtually.   This wat there would still be monitoring and board members could complete feedback forms for the school.

The head teacher would look at possible areas and present this to the A & S committee for further discussion. 

Covid 19 Funding – This was being provided but could be used at the discretion of the school.   It was proposed that this be used to train staff and to provide more resources to support pupils on the autistic spectrum.  

Transport – The system had been changed with coached and other vehicles making staggered drop-offs.   Coaches and back loading cars and taxis were using the car park and ramps but side loading vehicles were using the front of the school.

Q. Are some parents reluctant to use the coaches?

A. Yes and they are using cars instead.   Drivers and guides do not enter the school and staff go out to collect the pupils.   The impact of this change to arrival and departures means that pre and post school training sessions have been suspended. 

It was noted that there was still a need for staff to receive regular medial and other training and it was provisionally agreed that the school could have an additional inset day, at a time when medical staff would be available in order to undertake this training.   The head teacher would consult with the medical team and staff and advise the board and parents of the additional date.

Staffing – Nursery – Two staff from Crosfield were not able to work at the new nursery and the LA was covering the costs of this.   There was still a need for an early year’s assistant.   
The school was extending its distributed leadership model.

7.
Resources Committee Items
There were no specific points on the proposed Resources agenda items. 

8.
Any Other Business


There was no other business.
9.
Publication of Minutes


It was agreed as there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Minutes the Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the chair.

10.
Dates of future meetings

All meetings would commence at 6.00 p.m.


Autumn 2020

A & S Wednesday 30th September (1st meeting)

Resources Monday 12th October 

A & S Wednesday 4th November (2nd meeting)
FGB Wednesday 2nd December
Spring 2021
Strategy - Tuesday 12th January
A & S - Wednesday 20th January 

Resources - Tuesday 17th March 

FGB - Thursday 25th March
Summer 2021
Strategy - Tuesday 27th April 

A & S - Wednesday 12th May
Resources - Wednesday 14th July
FGB - Wednesday 21st July

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.50 p.m.

Agreed and approved by the governors and signed by the chair of the meeting.
Date ……………………………

Chairman ………………………….. 
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